

# Meeting Minutes

## 2024 MSROC Spring Teleconference

<b>Meeting Date:</b>	April 25th, 2024
----------------------	------------------

### Meeting Attendees

Lindsay Lowe Worthington, Shuoshuo Han, Satish Singh, Jared Kluesner, John Collins, Sean Higgins, Dan Lizarralde, Helen Janiszewski, Anne Bécel, Jesus Gaytan, Lee Ellett, Bridget Harrell-Donze, Doug Russell

### Action Items

Owner	Action Item	Due Date
UNOLS	Set up for next 2024 Fall Community Meeting.	
Doug Russell	Send out a call for nominations in May and we will have official committee rotation at the meeting in Dec. (Each of the folks rotating off have unique sets of expertise and networks, so we will be looking to continue representing those perspectives with committee members rotating on).	May 2024
Planning committee - Helen, Shuoshuo, Jared, Lindsay	2024 Fall Community Meeting: -Will start planning early to get speakers lined up and travel planned -Consider international focused workshop/symposium on Saturday	
Lindsay, Gail	Regional planning beyond 2026 -Lindsay will get with Gail to ask about timeline for potential Langseth extensions or other options	
Dan, Gail, Lee, Anne, Satish	Ideas for community webinars: September - proposal writing (Dan and ?, maybe Gail too?), October - SBP systems and possibilities (Lee will help find speakers), November - survey design and acquisition parameters (Anne and Satish).	
	Next meeting - virtual in September (executive or community TBD)	

# Meeting Minutes

## 2024 MSROC Spring Teleconference

--	--	--

### MSROC Meeting Notes – 25 April 2024

#### 1200-1450 EDT

1. UNOLS Code of Conduct- Doug
2. Early Career Workshop –
  - Lindsay reviewed the ECS (slides - same as from recent Council mtg)
    - Satish - Proposal writing – workshop or Webinar
    - Sean H - Record training sessions – make publicly available
    - Helen J - Cruise Planning FAQ on OBSIC-OS webpage
    - Helen J - Wayne Crawford putting together metrics for processing data
    - Shuoshuo – Marine Seismology Symposium - return, every 2 years??
    - Anne – Training Cruise, Anne / Masako Tominaga?, Webinar for proposal writing would be great. Inst have training for proposal writing.
    - Dan Liz – similar reg. std institutional proposal writing training, Dan glad to run such a training webinar
    - ShuoShuo – proactively engage with the ECS that participated in the SF meeting
    - Cost of SF ECS meeting: \$32,715
    - Helen J – monthly meetings
    - **Periodic UNOLS Community Topic meetings - Committee to address, will plan for fall**
3. Pre-AGU Cummunity Meeting -
  - Lindsay – recap - Had ~70 people at the Sunday mtg in SF
  - Post-meeting get together – **UNOLS set up for next meeting**
  - Anne – Shearwater discussion was great / informative
  - Lindsay – this group can continue to work to bring community & industry together
  - Jared – continue software / data processing info sharing
  - Helen J – more international is welcome –

# Meeting Minutes

## 2024 MSROC Spring Teleconference

- UNOLS - Set up meeting Webpage
- Jared – USGS pays for Shearwater data processing support, great to work with
- Anne – echoed this
- UNOLS – how to better document who attends / participates?

### 4. UNOLS Summary

- Doug – Update on UNOLS activities / issues
  - UNOLS Office hirings
    - Tara Clemente – Tech Services Manager
    - Stefani Martynenko – Project Assistant
  - Decadal Survey – recap of testimony to committee in Feb
  - Safer Seas Act – cameras/audio recording, signage, key control,
  - Legislative Initiative – language to better define requirements for the Academic Research Fleet
  - Ship Scheduling 2025 update
  - DeSSC Meeting coming up in May
  - Arctic Marine Science Requirements Coordinating Committee effort – scientific mission requirements for new Arctic surface capability.
  - Recap Ocean Advocacy efforts by UNOLS Chair Deb Bronk & others recently at Ocean Sciences, Council Meeting, etc.
- Ocean Advocacy – Doug recap, nice summary by Sean, \*\* - **Deb talk to MSROC meeting in the fall?**
- 5. OBSIC-OS / Helen J – slide,
  - Refurb of SP OBS fleet
  - Workshop
  - Ship scheduling
  - Future of APGs? Coordinating with a seafloor geodetic pool / new geophysical facility? Navigating community overlap (John C says there have been requests to use APGs in conjunction with OBS)
  - Where are cruise reports (pdfs) – MSROC talk with EarthScope, where have these disappeared to (John C –

# Meeting Minutes

## 2024 MSROC Spring Teleconference

there is a method/way for OBSIC to upload cruise reports to EarthScope

- Where can people find info about the SIO High Res System?  
(Lee – hasn't had resources, taking forac, will provide info to me that we could possibly post to the MSROC Webpage)

### 6. Facility Updates

- OBSIC - John Collins
  - Presentation – slides (**get copy of**)
- Langseth - Sean Higgins
  - Schedule update using MFP
  - LDEO evaluating possibility of extending MGL beyond 2026
  - EM-122 upgrade to -124 – await word from NSF
  - CTD & Lab equipment upgrades – await word from NSF
- Portable SCS – Lee Ellett
  - Get slides from Lee
  - NBP streamer issue – all hands on deck to fix so they can support a Sikuliaq cruise in Dec
  - Rob Harris Sept cruise – will not be able to acquire Multi-channel seismic, may defer MCS to 2025 but continue working on the heat source
  - SBP-29 on Ride / Armstrong – likely install on TGT and HEALY – interest to MSROC? Produces hi-rez sub-bottom profiles. Training for MSROC community. See can make connection. Possible session for Dec pre-AGU meeting?

### 7. Other issues

- Committee Terms of Reference
  - **Lindsay talk to Gail Christeson in light of Sean H's messaging about looking beyond 2026, need to continue urging the community to write proposals,**
  - Satish – Global Marine Seismologic Day on Sat before AGU?
  - Lindsay divide & conquer pre-AGU meeting planning

# Meeting Minutes

## 2024 MSROC Spring Teleconference

- Reach out & invite international participants
- What are the top 10 things you should know....
- Committee Member Terms
  - Steinhaus - industry
  - Bix – land, OBS, imaging
  - Helen – happy to stay on MSROC for now if helpful / coordinate with OBSIC-OS – finish out through Dec
  - Lindsay to send language to me for Call for Noms to post in May
- A/Is – planning for December
  - Sub-committee for planning the meeting
    - Lindsay
    - Helen
    - Jared
    - Shuoshuo
  - **Webinars**
  - **Committee meeting in September – Doug figure out date with Lindsay. Webinar along with it....??? Proposal writing (Dan Liz), SBP-29 (Lee Ellett), Satish / Anne – how to design survey**
  - USGS space in Washington DC for Dec pre-AGU meeting?  
Jared to look into & advise on USGS space, Earthscope?